
 
 

Winwick CE Primary School 
Myddleton Lane, Winwick 

Warrington, WA2 8LQ 
email: winwick_primary@warrington.gov.uk 

Telephone: (01925) 630995 

 

In God‘s love, aspire and achieve to be the best’ 
 

                

Monday 6th July 2020 
 

HOME LEARNING UPDATE 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
This is our final week in school for Reception, Year 1 and Year 6. We hope they have enjoyed their time in school and we wish 
them well on their journey to their next classes and High School in September. It has been so lovely having the school filled with 
children, learning and laughter again. We cannot wait to see many of you return in September.  
Home learning will still continue online for these year groups until the end of July, so keep working hard even though you aren’t 
in school with us.  
 
Returning Classes: Years 2, 3, 4 & 5  
                                  13th July-22nd July   
 
Please see the separate letter which will be PINGED out today outlining which POD your child has been allocated to, the 
entrance and exit they will be using and the timings of the school day.  
To ensure this runs as smoothly as possible, we have pictures on the School Re-Opening section of the website. This will enable 
you to go through the changes as a family and hopefully put children at ease before returning. 
 
Key Worker POD: you will remain in school with us until 24th July at 2pm  
 
PUPIL REPORT: All pupils will receive their pupil report via school PING on Friday. We request that you complete the survey 
that comes with this so we are confident that you have read and received it. Thank you in advance.  
  
Home Learning Continues… 
 
For all children who are still learning from home, we will continue to provide regular learning activities on class webpages, along 
with access to TTRockstars, SumDog, Purple Mash, Reading Plus (Y2-6), Evidence Me (Rec).  Please try to make sure that there is 
a routine in place for the day with chunked learning and regular breaks for exercise.  We will continue to turn on the website 
learning on a Sunday evening, upload our Monday Worships with Mrs Dymond and email/ PING out the school newsletter on a 
Friday. Last week, we started to celebrate all Pupil Achievements again for those pupils in school as well as those pupils who are 
sending work in for us to see. We have also been individually PINGing out award certificates linked to Reading Plus for those 
children who have been flagged up by Reading Plus as reaching a key achievement point.  
Who will achieve the awards this week?  
 
It has been super seeing many of your Sporting achievements last week during our virtual Sports Week. Keep sending these in to 
us as we recognise the weather has been a bit rubbish last week and may have stopped you in your tracks! 
 
From June and continuing over the summer, to continue with our reading focus this year, we are inviting all children to join the 
‘Silly Squad’ by taking part in the Summer Reading Challenge.  It would be lovely to get all the children involved in doing this.  For 
more information, see the ‘Reading’ tab under the ‘Resources for All’ section of the school closure part of the website. 
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Summer Learning Offer – will be live on the school website from 27th July  
We are currently working on a home learning offer which you will be able to access during the summer holidays if you wish to 
continue learning during this time. The existing class pages will be turned off over summer but you will be able to access 
resources for Writing, Reading, Phonics and Spelling, Maths as well as Fitness, Wellbeing and other areas.    
 
Reopening in September  
As you are aware, we have been waiting for further guidance linked to our plans for September.  This has now come through 
and we are very much looking forward to seeing all our pupils back with us full time. There will be many changes though which 
will all be outlined in our Meet the teacher presentation/ implementing change document which will be sent out to you on the 
13th July. PLEASE READ THIS AS IT WILL BE ESSENTIAL INFOMRAITON FOR SEPTEMBER.  
 
Diary Dates for Autumn 1st Half Term – on the school website now   
We have uploaded our Key Diary Dates to our website for Autumn Term and as you can see we are limiting the amount of 
events and bringing together of pupils. We will also be unable to offer any After School Clubs for the Autumn first half of the 
term too as again we cannot mix groupings of children across year groups or bubbles.  
We are taking things as they come so have only released information up until the OCTOBER half term in the hope that things 
may be back to some form of normality by then.  
 
Meet the Teacher Presentations – on the school website 13th July  
Usually we hold face to face Meet the Teacher evenings with your new class teacher ahead of September. Unfortunately we 
cannot facilitate this however we are uploading the PowerPoints of this to the class pages for you to read through. These will 
also outline our usual expectations and school workings plus amendments to our learning offer in school and Home Learning for 
the Autumn Term. Along with this will be a survey response to ensure you have read and understood all the amendments to 
September opening.  
 
We also would like to remind all our children and families that, although we can’t all be together in person, school are still here 
if you need us for help and support.  The best (and quickest) way to get in contact with us is to email us at 
winwick_primary@warrington.gov.uk and you can also leave us an answer phone message by calling the school office. Please do 
not drop into the school at all as we cannot let you into the building unless a prior appointment has been made.  
Thank you for your continued support, with the warmest of wishes,  
 
The Whole of the Winwick Team 
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